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Thank you, Chair Senator Rotundo, Chair Representative Sachs and members of the Joint
Committee. I am here today to offer support for LD 1714, to use Recreational Adult Use
Cannabis Tax Revenue for the Recoverey4ME fund. My name is Bruce Campbell, and I
represent the Recovery Community on the Maine Substance Use Disorders Services
Commission. But I am here today as a person in recovery who has watched Maine take a national
leadership role in developing an Integrated Wellness-Oriented System of Care.

In 2010, there were only two recovery community centers in the State. Since then, and more so
over the last five years, we now have 17 and counting, all providing recovery suppott services to
hundreds if not thousands of people every day.

There is a fiscal distinction between an outpatient substance use treatment clinic and a recovery
community center. One is a medical model; one is a social or community model. For
approximately the same budget and the same number of staff, outpatient treatment may serve 75-
125 unduplicated people monthly; recovery community centers serve as many as 700
unduplicated people per month. Recovery community centers also generate volunteer hours that
are often equal to the same amount of funding they may receive from the State, doubling their
return on investment.

While outpatient services may have an occasional open house, recovery community centers
provide a variety of social and educational activities, dances, barbeques, and potlucks. The
centers support recovery education by offering “their face and voice of recovery” to their local
communities.

On the reverse side of this testimony is an article written by a California consultant entitled
“Signs of Recovery — Maine” that was published in a national newsletter in December. He
concludes the article by stating, “Maybe it’s no coincidence that the Maine state motto is the
Latin word Dirigo, meaning “I lead”,

I encourage you to support LD 1714 and continue Maine’s leadership role in supporting recovery
for its individuals and families. I would be happy to answer any questions.
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Respectfully submitted

Bruce Campbell
Holden, Maine
bacampbell.maine@gmail.com
207-217-8400
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